

ACCREDITED
CERT #3816.01

Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 1 of 31

Human Exposure Report

Application No.:SZEM1901010705CRApplicant:HandStandsPromo LLC

Address of Applicant: 1420 S. 4800 W. Suite A, Salt Lake City, Utah, 84104 United States

Manufacturer: HandStandsPromo LLC

Address of Manufacturer: 1420 S. 4800 W. Suite A, Salt Lake City, Utah, 84104 United States

Factory: Amitec Industrial Limited

Address of Factory: 815, Rongchao Building A, Haixiu Road, Bao'An, Shenzhen City, Guangdong

Province, China

Equipment Under Test (EUT):

EUT Name: Air Core
Model No.: K00110
Trade mark: Numi

FCC ID: 2AMZYAIRCORE

Standards: 47 CFR PART 1, Subpart I, Section 1.1310

Date of Receipt: 2019-01-25

Date of Test: 2019-01-28 to 2019-02-22

Date of Issue: 2019-04-28

Test Result : Pass*

This report supersedes our previous report SZEM190101070502, issued on 2019-02-26, which is hereby deemed null and void.

Keny Xu EMC Laboratory Manager

Ceny. Ku



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443,

or email: <u>CN.Doccheck@sgs.com</u> No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.c 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com

^{*} In the configuration tested, the EUT complied with the standards specified above



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

2 of 31 Page:

Contents

		Pi	age
1	C	ONTENTS	2
		ENERAL INFORMATION	
	2.1	DETAILS OF E.U.T.	3
	2.2	DESCRIPTION OF SUPPORT UNITS	3
	2.3	TEST LOCATION	4
	2.4	TEST FACILITY	4
	2.5	DEVIATION FROM STANDARDS	4
	2.6	ABNORMALITIES FROM STANDARD CONDITIONS	4
3	E	QUIPMENTS USED DURING TEST	5
4	T!	EST RESULTS	6
	4.1	RF Exposure test	6
	4.	.1.1 E.U.T. Operation	6
	4.	.1.2 Measurement Data	7
5	P	HOTOGRAPHS- RF EXPOSURE SETUP PHOTOS	31



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issue defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or email: CN.Doccheck@sss.com

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 3 of 31

2 General Information

2.1 Details of E.U.T.

Power supply: Input: DC 5V/2A DC 9V/1.67A

Output:

Wireless 5W(DC 5V/1A), 7.5W(DC 5V/1.5A), 10W(DC 9V/1.1A)

Antenna Type: Loop Antenna Modulation Type: Load Modulation

Operation Frequency: 112.50kHz to 183.33kHz

Remark: Tests were conducted in all three load modes and the worst case(10W) is

reported only.

2.2 Description of Support Units

Description	Manufacturer	Model No.	Serial No.
Adapter	SAMSUNG	EP-TA200	R37J8YA7W71DK3
iPhone 8	Apple	A1863	F4GVQ656JC6D
Mobile Phone	SAMSUNG	SM-G9500	R28J9140LPB



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sear entained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755)

of earls: <u>CNLOCERCEK®S gs. Com</u> No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国・深圳・科技団中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 4 of 31

2.3 Test Location

All tests were performed at:

SGS-CSTC Standards Technical Services Co., Ltd., Shenzhen Branch E&E Lab,

No. 1 Workshop, M-10, Middle section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, Guangdong, China 518057.

Tel: +86 755 2601 2053 Fax: +86 755 2671 0594

No tests were sub-contracted.

2.4 Test Facility

The test facility is recognized, certified, or accredited by the following organizations:

CNAS (No. CNAS L2929)

CNAS has accredited SGS-CSTC Standards Technical Services Co., Ltd. Shenzhen Branch EMC Lab to ISO/IEC 17025:2005 General Requirements for the Competence of Testing and Calibration Laboratories (CNAS-CL01 Accreditation Criteria for the Competence of Testing and Calibration Laboratories) for the competence in the field of testing.

A2LA (Certificate No. 3816.01)

SGS-CSTC Standards Technical Services Co., Ltd., Shenzhen EMC Laboratory is accredited by the American Association for Laboratory Accreditation(A2LA). Certificate No. 3816.01.

· VCCI

The 3m Fully-anechoic chamber for above 1GHz, 10m Semi-anechoic chamber for below 1GHz, Shielded Room for Mains Port Conducted Interference Measurement and Telecommunication Port Conducted Interference Measurement of SGS-CSTC Standards Technical Services Co., Ltd. have been registered in accordance with the Regulations for Voluntary Control Measures with Registration No.: G-20026, R-14188, C-12383 and T-11153 respectively.

• FCC -Designation Number: CN1178

SGS-CSTC Standards Technical Services Co., Ltd., Shenzhen EMC Laboratory has been recognized as an accredited testing laboratory.

Designation Number: CN1178. Test Firm Registration Number: 406779.

· Innovation, Science and Economic Development Canada

SGS-CSTC Standards Technical Services Co., Ltd., Shenzhen EMC Laboratory has been recognized by ISED as an accredited testing laboratory.

CAB identifier: CN0006.

IC#: 4620C.

2.5 Deviation from Standards

None

2.6 Abnormalities from Standard Conditions

None.



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issue defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sear entained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (85-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443.

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳•科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 5 of 31

3 Equipments Used during Test

Item	Test Equipment	Manufacturer	Model No.	Inventory No.	Cal. Due date
1	Electric and Magnetic Field Analyzer	Narda	EHP-50F	EMC092	2020-02-05



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No. Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 6 of 31

4 Test Results

4.1 RF Exposure test

Test Requirement: 47 CFR PART 1, Subpart I, Section 1.1310

Measurement Distance: 0/2/4/8/10/15cm Test voltage: DC 5V/9V

Limit:

Frequency range (MHz)	Electric field strength (V/m)	Magnetic field strength (A/m)	Power density (mW/cm²)	Averaging time (minutes)		
(A) Limits for Occupational/Controlled Exposures						
0.3-3.0	614	1.63	*(100)	6		
3.0-30	1842/f	4.89/f	*(900/f²)	6		
30-300	61.4	0.163	1.0	6		
300-1500	/	/	f/300	6		
1500-100,000	/	/	5	6		
	(B) Limits for Genera	l Population/Uncontrolle	d Exposure			
0.3-1.34	614	1.63	*(100)	30		
1.34-30	824/f	2.19/f	*(180/f²)	30		
30-300	27.5	0.073	0.2	30		
300-1500	/	/	f/1500	30		
1500-100,000	/	/	1.0	30		

F=frequency in MHz

RF exposure compliance will need to be determined with respect to 1.1307(c) and (d) of the FCC rules. The emissions should be within the limits at 300kHz in Table 1 of 1.1310(use the 300kHz limits for 150kHz:614V/m,1.63A/m).

4.1.1 E.U.T. Operation

Operating Environment:

Temperature: 25.0 °C Humidity: 52 % RH Atmospheric Pressure: 1015 mbar

EUT Operation:

This device has been tested the worst status of full load and the device has been tested with load at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) occessions.

No. Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com

^{*=}Plane-wave equivalent power density



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 7 of 31

4.1.2 Measurement Data

All three load modes were conducted and the worst case(10W) is reported only.

Output Voltage=DC 9V; The max output power =10W; Calculation of resistor value=8.1 Ω Grip Pad Plus

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
		Side 1	5.45	307
		Side 2	6.49	307
133.5 kHz	0	Side 3	7.93	307
		Side 4	4.17	307
		Тор	7.82	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test Distance	Test Position	Probe Measure	50% Limit
frequency	(cm)		Result (A/m)	(A/m)
		Side 1	0.3068	0.815
		Side 2	0.4893	0.815
133.5 kHz	0	Side 3	0.2075	0.815
		Side 4	0.5295	0.815
		Тор	0.5243	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
		Side 1	4.38	307
		Side 2	5.27	307
133.5 kHz	2	Side 3	6.33	307
		Side 4	3.02	307
		Тор	6.64	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction document. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND pocchee/Ress comp.

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 8 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.2596	0.815
		Side 2	0.4033	0.815
133.5 kHz	2	Side 3	0.1735	0.815
		Side 4	0.4672	0.815
		Тор	0.4538	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
		Side 1	3.12	307
		Side 2	4.05	307
133.5 kHz	4	Side 3	5.17	307
		Side 4	1.96	307
		Тор	4.35	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.2044	0.815
		Side 2	0.3587	0.815
133.5 kHz	4	Side 3	0.1162	0.815
		Side 4	0.4134	0.815
		Тор	0.3982	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国 - 深圳 - 科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

9 of 31 Page:

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test Distance	Test Position	Probe Measure	50% Limit
frequency	(cm)		Result (V/m)	(V/m)
		Side 1	1.03	307
		Side 2	0.96	307
133.5 kHz	8	Side 3	2.49	307
		Side 4	0.76	307
		Тор	1.78	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.1112	0.815
		Side 2	0.1824	0.815
133.5 kHz	8	Side 3	0.0637	0.815
		Side 4	0.2567	0.815
		Тор	0.2143	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
		Side 1	0.87	307
		Side 2	0.74	307
133.5 kHz	10	Side 3	1.09	307
		Side 4	0.59	307
		Тор	1.13	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国・深圳・科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594

sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 10 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.0539	0.815
		Side 2	0.1043	0.815
133.5 kHz	10	Side 3	0.0328	0.815
		Side 4	0.1297	0.815
		Тор	0.0976	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test Distance	Test Position	Probe Measure	50% Limit
frequency	(cm)		Result (V/m)	(V/m)
		Side 1	0.38	307
		Side 2	0.29	307
133.5 kHz	15	Side 3	0.58	307
		Side 4	0.19	307
		Тор	0.67	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.0081	0.815
		Side 2	0.0096	0.815
133.5 kHz	15	Side 3	0.0048	0.815
		Side 4	0.0132	0.815
		Тор	0.0101	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国・深圳・科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594

sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 11 of 31

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge. Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(V/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
	Side 1	7.11	6.87	5.67	307	
		Side 2	7.97	7.38	6.55	307
133.5 kHz	33.5 kHz 0	Side 3	9.84	8.98	8.14	307
		Side 4	6.57	5.73	4.35	307
		Тор	9.53	8.44	7.92	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
	Side 1	0.5548	0.4734	0.3958	0.815	
		Side 2	0.5796	0.5356	0.4874	0.815
133.5 kHz	0	Side 3	0.5937	0.5644	0.5187	0.815
		Side 4	0.3367	0.2729	0.2243	0.815
		Тор	0.5738	0.5387	0.5094	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(V/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
	Side 1	6.54	5.42	4.38	307	
		Side 2	7.02	6.21	5.39	307
133.5 kHz	2	Side 3	8.56	7.44	6.73	307
		Side 4	5.89	5.04	3.97	307
		Тор	8.69	7.64	7.02	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sear entained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755)

No. I Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 12 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(A/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
	Side 1	0.4337	0.4018	0.3672	0.815	
	133.5 kHz 2	Side 2	0.4825	0.4474	0.3979	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.4479	0.3728	0.3256	0.815
		Side 4	0.2753	0.2419	0.2015	0.815
		Тор	0.4521	0.3953	0.3467	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	, ,				
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
		Side 1	5.57	4.75	3.48	307
		Side 2	6.28	5.39	4.29	307
133.5 kHz	4	Side 3	7.19	6.38	5.43	307
	Side 4	4.44	3.96	3.11	307	
		Тор	7.39	6.55	5.34	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(A/m)	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)	
		Side 1	0.3543	0.3528	0.3142	0.815	
	4		Side 2	0.4129	0.3911	0.3345	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.4083	0.3223	0.2798	0.815	
		Side 4	0.2218	0.1736	0.1324	0.815	
		Тор	0.3927	0.3452	0.3012	0.815	



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sere retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND pocchee/Ress comp.

No. Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 13 of 31

$\label{eq:mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge. \\$

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(V/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
	Side 1	2.47	1.82	1.22	307	
		Side 2	3.32	2.59	1.87	307
133.5 kHz	kHz 8	Side 3	4.56	3.57	2.87	307
		Side 4	1.57	1.03	0.86	307
		Тор	4.29	3.45	2.37	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
	Side 1	0.2109	0.1337	0.1156	0.815	
		Side 2	0.1842	0.1429	0.1239	0.815
133.5 kHz	8	Side 3	0.1578	0.1382	0.1081	0.815
	Side 4	0.0984	0.0852	0.0741	0.815	
		Тор	0.1447	0.1197	0.0978	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	-		Probe Measure Result(V/m)			50%Limit
frequency	Distance (cm)		zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
133.5 kHz	10	Side 1	1.86	1.23	0.95	307
		Side 2	2.21	1.46	1.10	307
		Side 3	2.98	1.88	1.47	307
		Side 4	1.02	0.78	0.64	307
		Тор	3.41	1.76	1.17	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issue defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sere retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND poccheckers.

No. I Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 14 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test Test		Probe	Probe Measure Result(A/m)		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
133.5 kHz		Side 1	0.1573	0.0875	0.0638	0.815
		Side 2	0.1329	0.0921	0.0727	0.815
	10	Side 3	0.0796	0.0794	0.0481	0.815
		Side 4	0.0438	0.0463	0.0395	0.815
		Тор	0.0882	0.0753	0.0469	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation Test		Test	Probe Measure Result(V/m)			50%Limit
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
		Side 1	0.79	0.44	0.38	307
		Side 2	1.02	0.66	0.41	307
133.5 kHz	15	Side 3	1.17	0.75	0.38	307
		Side 4	0.57	0.43	0.29	307
		Тор	1.45	0.82	0.65	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation Test		Test	Probe Measure Result(A/m)			50%Limit
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
133.5 kHz 15		Side 1	0.0723	0.0515	0.0272	0.815
		Side 2	0.0582	0.0438	0.0195	0.815
	15	Side 3	0.0344	0.0238	0.0162	0.815
		Side 4	0.0126	0.0098	0.0067	0.815
		Тор	0.0299	0.0119	0.0093	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sere retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND pocchee/Ress comp.

or email: <u>CN.Doccheck@sgs.com</u>
No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn
中国·深圳·科技园中区M—10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 15 of 31

Smart Dock Plus Placed Flat

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	0	Side 1	6.27	307
		Side 2	6.85	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	5.38	307
		Side 4	4.89	307
		Тор	4.93	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
	0	Side 1	0.3246	0.815
		Side 2	0.3589	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.5448	0.815
		Side 4	0.5792	0.815
		Тор	0.4532	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	2	Side 1	5.23	307
		Side 2	5.54	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	4.27	307
		Side 4	3.69	307
		Тор	3.81	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn

www.sgsgroup.com.cn sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 16 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
	2	Side 1	0.2673	0.815
		Side 2	0.2981	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.4119	0.815
		Side 4	0.4278	0.815
		Тор	0.3429	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	4	Side 1	4.09	307
		Side 2	4.22	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	2.98	307
		Side 4	2.51	307
		Тор	2.77	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
	4	Side 1	0.2123	0.815
		Side 2	0.2257	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.3071	0.815
		Side 4	0.3319	0.815
		Тор	0.2387	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) occessions.

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 中国・深圳・科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594

www.sgsgroup.com.cn sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

17 of 31 Page:

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	8	Side 1	1.87	307
		Side 2	2.03	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.99	307
		Side 4	0.75	307
		Тор	0.77	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
	8	Side 1	0.1039	0.815
		Side 2	0.1145	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.1329	0.815
		Side 4	0.1453	0.815
		Тор	0.0982	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	Side 1	1.32	307	
		Side 2	1.43	307
133.5 kHz	10	Side 3	0.84	307
		Side 4	0.59	307
		Тор	0.62	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594

sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

18 of 31 Page:

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.0579	0.815
		Side 2	0.0621	0.815
133.5 kHz	10	Side 3	0.0597	0.815
		Side 4	0.0723	0.815
		Тор	0.0467	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
		Side 1	0.74	307
		Side 2	0.81	307
133.5 kHz	15	Side 3	0.39	307
		Side 4	0.24	307
		Тор	0.27	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Fest Position Probe Measure Result (A/m)	
		Side 1	0.0089	0.815
		Side 2	0.0098	0.815
133.5 kHz	15	Side 3	0.0077	0.815
	Side 4	0.0124	0.815	
		Тор	0.0064	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国・深圳・科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594

sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 19 of 31

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge. Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(V/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
		Side 1	7.29	6.92	6.39	307
		Side 2	7.93	7.51	7.04	307
133.5 kHz	0	Side 3	6.10	5.81	5.43	307
	Side 4	5.58	5.25	4.81	307	
	Тор	5.74	5.47	4.99	307	

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
		Side 1	0.4718	0.4139	0.3275	0.815
		Side 2	0.5133	0.4736	0.3684	0.815
133.5 kHz	0	Side 3	0.5479	0.5384	0.5247	0.815
	Side 4	0.6123	0.5942	0.5431	0.815	
		Тор	0.5257	0.4829	0.4532	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
		Side 1	6.34	5.94	5.37	307
		Side 2	6.75	6.23	5.98	307
133.5 kHz	2	Side 3	5.33	4.72	4.43	307
	Side 4	4.66	4.18	3.87	307	
		Тор	4.81	4.29	3.79	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sear entained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755)

No. I Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 20 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(A/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
	Side 1	0.3936	0.3452	0.3119	0.815	
		Side 2	0.4387	0.3871	0.3521	0.815
133.5 kHz	2	Side 3	0.4512	0.3927	0.3648	0.815
	Side 4	0.5129	0.4183	0.3819	0.815	
		Тор	0.4337	0.3634	0.3204	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
	Side 1	5.31	5.03	4.73	307	
	133.5 kHz 4	Side 2	5.58	5.18	4.92	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	4.49	4.32	3.99	307
		Side 4	3.81	3.45	2.89	307
		Тор	3.77	3.29	2.73	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
		Side 1	0.3346	0.3139	0.2917	0.815
		Side 2	0.3678	0.3342	0.3084	0.815
133.5 kHz	4	Side 3	0.4017	0.3727	0.3429	0.815
		Side 4	0.4423	0.3878	0.3518	0.815
		Тор	0.3583	0.3204	0.3005	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction document. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND pocchee/Ress comp.

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

21 of 31 Page:

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(V/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
		Side 1	3.29	2.97	2.63	307
		Side 2	3.66	3.21	2.94	307
133.5 kHz	8	Side 3	2.62	2.09	1.78	307
		Side 4	1.93	1.56	1.27	307
		Тор	1.88	1.41	1.09	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
	Side 1	0.1193	0.0984	0.0756	0.815	
		Side 2	0.1438	0.1127	0.0908	0.815
133.5 kHz	8	Side 3	0.1956	0.1398	0.1013	0.815
	Side 4	0.2042	0.1538	0.1234	0.815	
		Тор	0.1381	0.1012	0.8329	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test Test Distance Position (cm)	Probe	Probe Measure Result(V/m)		
frequency			zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
133.5 kHz	10	Side 1	2.74	2.31	2.12	307
		Side 2	2.96	2.48	2.28	307
		Side 3	2.04	1.67	1.33	307
		Side 4	1.29	0.97	0.84	307
		Тор	1.31	0.89	0.65	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issue defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sere retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND poccheckers.

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国・深圳・科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 22 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	•		Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
133.5 kHz	10	Side 1	0.0687	0.0438	0.0382	0.815
		Side 2	0.0895	0.0626	0.0513	0.815
		Side 3	0.1102	0.0849	0.0646	0.815
		Side 4	0.1338	0.0929	0.0738	0.815
		Тор	0.0856	0.0527	0.0449	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
		Side 1	1.11	0.92	0.74	307
		Side 2	1.38	1.01	0.81	307
133.5 kHz	15	Side 3	0.96	0.75	0.52	307
		Side 4	0.45	0.38	0.23	307
		Тор	0.37	0.23	0.14	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency Distance (cm)		zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)	
133.5 kHz		Side 1	0.0073	0.0058	0.0043	0.815
		Side 2	0.0082	0.0074	0.0055	0.815
	15	Side 3	0.0096	0.0083	0.0063	0.815
		Side 4	0.0127	0.0102	0.0081	0.815
		Тор	0.0077	0.0061	0.0049	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction document. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND pocchee/Ress comp.

or email: <u>CN.Doccheck@sgs.com</u>
No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn
中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

23 of 31 Page:

Smart Dock Plus Placed in Landscape Viewing Angle

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	0	Side 1	8.36	307
		Side 2	8.27	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	7.69	307
		Side 4	6.54	307
		Тор	6.68	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test Distance	Test Position	Probe Measure	50% Limit
frequency	(cm)		Result (A/m)	(A/m)
	0	Side 1	0.4834	0.815
		Side 2	0.4759	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.5644	0.815
		Side 4	0.5388	0.815
		Тор	0.4912	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	2	Side 1	7.23	307
		Side 2	7.04	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	6.51	307
		Side 4	5.44	307
		Тор	5.50	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) occessions.

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594

www.sgsgroup.com.cn sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 24 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.4213	0.815
		Side 2	0.4051	0.815
133.5 kHz	2	Side 3	0.4859	0.815
		Side 4	0.4587	0.815
		Тор	0.4002	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	4	Side 1	6.08	307
		Side 2	5.84	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	5.38	307
		Side 4	4.21	307
		Тор	4.39	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
	4	Side 1	0.3329	0.815
		Side 2	0.3467	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.3673	0.815
		Side 4	0.3824	0.815
		Тор	0.3119	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No. Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

25 of 31 Page:

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
	8	Side 1	3.95	307
		Side 2	3.73	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	3.02	307
		Side 4	2.38	307
		Тор	2.44	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
	8	Side 1	0.2136	0.815
		Side 2	0.2281	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.2312	0.815
		Side 4	0.2468	0.815
		Тор	0.2119	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
		Side 1	2.96	307
		Side 2	2.81	307
133.5 kHz	10	Side 3	1.87	307
		Side 4	1.22	307
		Тор	1.35	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594

sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

26 of 31 Page:

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.1003	0.815
		Side 2	0.1134	0.815
133.5 kHz	10	Side 3	0.1189	0.815
		Side 4	0.1278	0.815
		Тор	0.1189	0.815

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (V/m)	50% Limit (V/m)
		Side 1	1.29	307
		Side 2	1.06	307
133.5 kHz	15	Side 3	0.98	307
		Side 4	0.67	307
		Тор	0.75	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result (A/m)	50% Limit (A/m)
		Side 1	0.0113	0.815
		Side 2	0.0169	0.815
133.5 kHz	15	Side 3	0.0188	0.815
		Side 4	0.0238	0.815
		Тор	0.0107	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) poschee/Ress completed in the content of the content

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国・深圳・科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594

sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 27 of 31

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge. Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	, , , , ,				
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)	
		Side 1	9.81	9.04	8.39	307	
		Side 2	9.76	9.11	8.62	307	
133.5 kHz	0	Side 3	8.82	8.34	7.88	307	
		Side 4	7.39	7.01	6.48	307	
		Тор	7.22	6.84	6.57	307	

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
	Side 1	0.5824	0.5683	0.5472	0.815	
		Side 2	0.5792	0.5571	0.5326	0.815
133.5 kHz	0	Side 3	0.5884	0.5612	0.5393	0.815
		Side 4	0.5631	0.5214	0.4948	0.815
		Тор	0.5477	0.5139	0.4714	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(V/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
	Side 1	8.75	8.34	7.56	307	
	133.5 kHz 2	Side 2	8.62	8.12	7.45	307
133.5 kHz		Side 3	7.44	7.03	6.59	307
	Side 4	6.28	5.74	5.27	307	
		Тор	6.09	5.61	5.12	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sear entained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, **Certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755)

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 28 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(A/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
		Side 1	0.5219	0.4832	0.4406	0.815
		Side 2	0.5118	0.4779	0.4351	0.815
133.5 kHz	2	Side 3	0.5242	0.4821	0.4433	0.815
		Side 4	0.5109	0.4725	0.4318	0.815
		Тор	0.5003	0.4619	0.4127	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(V/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
	Side 1	7.42	6.98	6.45	307	
		Side 2	7.33	6.87	6.38	307
133.5 kHz	4	Side 3	6.15	5.46	5.01	307
	Side 4	5.02	4.34	3.87	307	
		Тор	4.89	4.22	3.76	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(A/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
		Side 1	0.4519	0.4132	0.3824	0.815
	33.5 kHz 4	Side 2	0.4632	0.4235	0.3719	0.815
133.5 kHz		Side 3	0.4782	0.4321	0.3892	0.815
		Side 4	0.4613	0.4122	0.3657	0.815
		Тор	0.4428	0.4003	0.3552	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sere retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND pocchee/Ress comp.

No. Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 29 of 31

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	t(V/m)	50%Limit	
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
		Side 1	5.21	4.78	4.29	307
		Side 2	5.06	4.56	4.02	307
133.5 kHz	8	Side 3	4.23	3.81	3.27	307
		Side 4	3.31	2.67	2.11	307
		Тор	2.95	2.23	1.84	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test	Probe	50%Limit		
frequency	Distance (cm)	Position	zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
	Side 1	0.3327	0.2735	0.2346	0.815	
		Side 2	0.3189	0.2543	0.2217	0.815
133.5 kHz	8	Side 3	0.3392	0.2721	0.2408	0.815
		Side 4	0.3101	0.2613	0.2385	0.815
		Тор	0.3006	0.2528	0.2214	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result(V/m)			50%Limit
			zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
133.5 kHz	10	Side 1	3.45	2.76	2.33	307
		Side 2	2.88	2.13	1.68	307
		Side 3	2.13	1.65	1.32	307
		Side 4	1.97	1.28	0.95	307
		Тор	1.25	0.87	0.63	307



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issue defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) sere retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND poccheckers.

No. I Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国·深圳·科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 30 of 31

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation	Test	Test Position	Probe Measure Result(A/m)			50%Limit
frequency	Distance (cm)		zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
133.5 kHz	10	Side 1	0.2538	0.2213	0.1763	0.815
		Side 2	0.2618	0.2347	0.1472	0.815
		Side 3	0.2634	0.2308	0.1395	0.815
		Side 4	0.2345	0.1949	0.1212	0.815
		Тор	0.2287	0.1887	0.1143	0.815

Mobile phone has been charge at zero charge, intermediate charge, and full charge.

Electric Field Emissions

Operation		Test Position	Probe Measure Result(V/m)			50%Limit
frequency			zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(V/m)
133.5 kHz	15	Side 1	1.48	1.13	0.85	307
		Side 2	1.16	0.84	0.52	307
		Side 3	0.75	0.51	0.38	307
		Side 4	0.58	0.42	0.29	307
		Тор	0.41	0.29	0.18	307

Magnetic Field Emissions

Operation frequency	Test Distance (cm)	Test Position	Probe Measure Result(A/m)			50%Limit
			zero charge	intermediate charge	full charge	(A/m)
133.5 kHz	15	Side 1	0.0482	0.0328	0.0194	0.815
		Side 2	0.0457	0.0379	0.0183	0.815
		Side 3	0.0689	0.0413	0.0204	0.815
		Side 4	0.0421	0.0278	0.0095	0.815
		Тор	0.0335	0.0222	0.0088	0.815



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction document. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 8307 1443, or email: CND pocchee/Ress comp.

No.1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国・深圳・科技园中区M-10栋一号厂房

邮编: 518057 t (86-755) 26012053 f (86-755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com



Report No.: SZEM190101070504

Page: 31 of 31

5 Photographs- RF exposure Setup photos

Refer to RF setup photos.

- End of the Report -



Unless otherwise agreed in writing, this document is issued by the Company subject to its General Conditions of Service printed overleaf, available on request or accessible at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions.aspx and, for electronic format documents, subject to Terms and Conditions for Electronic Documents at http://www.sgs.com/en/Terms-and-Conditions/Terms-e-Document.aspx. Attention is drawn to the limitation of liability, indemnification and jurisdiction issues defined therein. Any holder of this document is advised that information contained hereon reflects the Company's findings at the time of its intervention only and within the limits of Client's instructions, if any. The Company's sole responsibility is to its Client and this document does not exonerate parties to a transaction from exercising all their rights and obligations under the transaction documents. This document cannot be reproduced except in full, without prior written approval of the Company. Any unauthorized alteration, forgery or falsification of the content or appearance of this document is unlawful and offenders may be prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law. Unless otherwise stated the results shown in this test report refer only to the sample(s) tested and such sample(s) are retained for 30 days only.

Attention: To check the authenticity of testing /inspection report & certificate, please contact us at telephone: (86-755) 83071443, or semile (S.N.) occessions.

or email: <u>CN. Docknet (Wosgs.com</u> Mo. 1 Workshop, M-10, Middle Section, Science & Technology Park, Shenzhen, China 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 www.sgsgroup.com.cn 中国・深圳・科技園中区M-10栋一号厂房 邮编: 518057 t (86–755) 26012053 f (86–755) 26710594 sgs.china@sgs.com